
 

February 14, 2023 

 

Good afternoon VSB school communities, 

As you may be aware, the Vancouver School Board approved the closure of Queen Elizabeth Annex 
(QEA) last year on June 6, 2022. Now, the Board is considering if the QEA site should be declared surplus 
to the educational needs of the District. Under the School Act and Board Policy 20 – Disposal of Land or 
Improvements, the Board must first decide to surplus the land before exploring alternative land use 
possibilities. More information about the QEA surplus consideration can be found at 
govsb.ca/QEAsurplus.    
  
As part of Policy 20, the Board instructed District staff to begin an engagement with potentially 
impacted community members. As a school community member near the QEA site, the District invites 
you to join a virtual information session to participate in one or more of the following engagement 
opportunities.  
  

1. Register for a virtual information session. There will be a staff presentation about the 
recommendation to surplus the QEA site, followed by an opportunity to ask questions and 
respond to the District’s recommendation. Participants may also submit questions in advance to 
engage@vsb.bc.ca. Question received will be addressed during the information session.  

• Thursday, February 23 | 6:00 – 7:00 p.m.   

• Register for the event here  
 

2. Complete an anonymous 10-minute survey, available February 23 – March 9 
 

3. Send your feedback to engage@vsb.bc.ca. All emails received by March 27, 2023 will be shared 
with the Board as part of the final report summarizing What We Heard.   

  
Feedback from the virtual information session, along with other engagement activities, as well as the 
District’s recommendation will be considered by the Board. The Board will decide if the site is surplus, at 
a public Board meeting on April 11, 2023.   
  
With Regards,   
VSB Engagement Team  

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/page/4896/queen-elizabeth-annex
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/education/administration/legislation-policy/legislation/schoollaw/e/m193_08.pdf
https://sbvsbstorage.blob.core.windows.net/docs/2a769dca-b981-4f5f-9f6b-c80b64993360_20-Policy20-Disposal-of-Land-or-Improvements.pdf
https://sbvsbstorage.blob.core.windows.net/docs/2a769dca-b981-4f5f-9f6b-c80b64993360_20-Policy20-Disposal-of-Land-or-Improvements.pdf
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/page/62592/qea-land-surplus-consideration
mailto:engage@vsb.bc.ca
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/qea-surplus-consideration-virtual-information-session-tickets-543178570727
https://ca.research.net/r/TQ6ZPSW
mailto:engage@vsb.bc.ca

